
Your negotiating team is pleased to 
share that the mediator has provided 
recommendations that recognize continuing 
care staff at the Good Samaritan Society 
have been without a contract for far too long 
and deserve to be compensated fairly.

The mediator recommendations released on 
Aug. 28 stated the following wage increases:

Salary Grid 
Effective Oct. 1, 2021 - 1.25% 
Effective Oct. 1, 2022 - 1.25% 
Effective Oct. 1, 2023 - 1.25%
Effective Jan. 1, 2024 - 0.5%

On the first pay period after date of 
exchange of written notice of ratification, 
Employees on staff with the Employer for 
the period January 1, 2021 to December 31, 
2021 shall be paid a one-time lump sum of 
one percent (1.0%) of the Employee’s Basic 
Rate of Pay for all hours actually worked 
between January 1, 2021 and December 31, 
2021.

When the parties started negotiating in 
2018, a significant amount of time was 
spent working on non-monetary changes. 
Changes to the articles can be viewed 
here. If members accept the mediator’s 
recommendations, these changes will be 
accepted as well.

There’s no doubt it has been a long, tough 
battle so far. There have been challenges 
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along the way, but your negotiating team 
has been fighting tooth and nail to bring you 
a Tentative Agreement that you deserve.

We’re almost there, but first, the mediator 
has requested that both parties (the 
employer and AUPE members) provide a 
written submission on or before Sept. 28, 
2023, to advise her if the recommendations 
are being accepted or rejected. That means 
the clock is ticking and we need to act fast.

Your negotiating team recommends the 
membership vote to accept the mediator’s 
recommendations. We will also need to put 
pressure on the employer to vote in favour of 
the mediator’s recommendations to reach a 
Tentative Agreement but more on that later.

Voting details, mark your calendar!
The vote to accept the mediator’s 
recommendations will occur between 7 
to 10 am and 2 to 4 pm* on the following 
dates and at your worksites. Please review 
and mark the relevant information in your 
calendar.

Park Meadows 
Wednesday, Sept. 6

West Highlands
Thursday, Sept. 7

Magrath
Thursday, Sept. 7
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Raymond
Friday, Sept. 8

Cardston
Friday, Sept. 8

Rocky Mountain House
Tuesday, Sept. 12

Choice Program
Friday, Sept. 15

Taber
Monday, Sept. 18

Stony Plain
Monday, Sept. 18

George Hennig
Monday, Sept. 18

Zetter
Wednesday, Sept. 20

Spruce Grove
Wednesday, Sept. 20

Wedman House/Village
Friday, Sept. 22

Millwoods 
Friday, Sept. 22

Southgate
Monday, Sept. 25
Voting time: 6:30 to 10 am*

Evansburg
Monday, Sept. 25

Wetaskiwin
Tuesday, Sept. 26

The ratification vote count will take place on Wednesday, Sept. 27 at 
AUPE Headquarters in Edmonton.	

Town Hall reminder
For more information about the mediator’s recommendations, 
ratification votes and the next steps towards reaching a tentative 
agreement, please join us on Wednesday, Aug. 30 and Thursday, 
Aug. 31 at the following times for the Good Samaritan Society Town 
Hall meetings:

8:00 AM to 9:00 AM 
1:00 PM to 2:00 PM  
7:30 PM to 8:30 PM

If you have any questions or feedback about this bargaining update, 
please contact a member of your negotiating team or AUPE 
resource staff.


